
May Speaker: Velda NewmanMay Speaker: Velda NewmanMay Speaker: Velda NewmanMay Speaker: Velda Newman    
Excitement is building for the May 10 Guild meeting and Velda Newman’s 
presentation, “A Painter’s Approach to Quilt Design.” For a preview of Velda’s 
outstanding large-scale quilts, check out her website: veldanewman.com (Keep 
trying: links to the first three “gallery” photos are broken, but the others work.) 
Velda, a contemporary fiber artist, will conduct the workshop entitled Texture & 
Form on Friday, May 11. Her workshop focuses on a machine-stitching 
technique to eliminate the “flat” look and make fabric very interesting, whether 
for quilts or clothing. Contact: francinesspot@cox.net to sign up. 

June Speaker: Becky McDanielJune Speaker: Becky McDanielJune Speaker: Becky McDanielJune Speaker: Becky McDaniel    
At the June 14 Guild meeting, Becky McDaniel will share her “Appliqué Journey” 
and entertain us with a trunk show of beautiful appliquéd quilts, and on June 15, 
she’ll hold a workshop on “The Orange Peel Pillow” at the GVCC, 9am-3pm. 
During the workshop, she will teach us a machine appliqué foundation method 
that puffs and causes the stitches to disappear when washed.  The “Orange Peel 
Pillow” kit will be available and the quick project should easily be completed in the 
workshop. Email francinesspot@cox.net to sign up. 

 Carole Kennedy, Speaker Liaison 

Volume 29, No.11 

Coastlines 
Coasta l  Qui l ters  Gui ld  of  Santa  Barbara & Goleta,  Cal i fornia  

May 2018 

Membership News Membership News Membership News Membership News ————    Time to Renew your Guild Membership Time to Renew your Guild Membership Time to Renew your Guild Membership Time to Renew your Guild Membership  
Guild membership runs from July through June so now is the time to renew! Membership forms are available 
at the check-in desk at Guild meetings or can be downloaded from our website under "Our Guild/
Membership" here: coastalquilters.org/membership.  

Annual Dues are $40; optional: mailing newsletter $15; mailing directory $2. The Harvest of Colors Quilt 
Show will be our main fundraiser this year. We do not anticipate needing additional donations, but they are 
always welcome and will be put to good use. Guild membership brings many rewarding benefits. We look 
forward to seeing your name on the renewal list. 

 Annette Goena, Membership Chair 

Challenge 2018 Challenge 2018 Challenge 2018 Challenge 2018     
Thanks go to all participants in the 2018 
Challenge, Musical Memories - A Song From 
My High School Years.  

Grand prize: Linda Estrada, “To Sir with Love” 
Other winners:  
Diana Hamilton, "Tie A Yellow Ribbon 'Round 

the Ole Oak Tree":  
Patti Hunter, "Yellow Submarine":  
Julie Mock, "R-E-S-P-E-C-T" 
 
This year’s entries were absolutely 
outstanding, as wonderful and varied as their songs and quilters. We hope you enjoyed the theme, and that it 
brought back great memories.  

(Continued on page 3) 
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CQG BOARDCQG BOARDCQG BOARDCQG BOARD    
 President  Linda Boynton De Sepulveda 
 VP Programs  Cathe Hedrick 
 Treasurer  Joan Watts 
 Recording Secretary  Sam McIlraith 
 Corresponding Secretary  Sue Orfila 
 Speaker Liaison  Mary Maxwell 
  Carole Kennedy 
 Workshop Coordinators  Francine Smith 
  Shirley Morrison 
  Margaret Dear 
 Parliamentarian  Pamme Mickelson 
 Membership  Annette Goena 
 Public Relations  Sue Kadner 
 

STANDING COMMITTEESSTANDING COMMITTEESSTANDING COMMITTEESSTANDING COMMITTEES    
 2018 HOC Quilt Show  Irelle Beatie  
 Block of the Month  Marty Frolli 
  Rochelle Schneider 
 Challenge  Pam Holst 
  Edalee Keehn 
  Barbara MacCallum 
  Darilyn Kisch 
 Coastlines Distribution  Mary Ringer 
 Coastlines Editor  Heather Georgakis 
 Coastlines Layout  Jacqui Kamlet 
 Community Quilts  Carol Fay 
 Door Prizes  Elizabeth Jenquin 
  Linda Kriss 
  Diane Moore 
 Librarians  Carol Hart 
  Knotty Threads 
 Opportunity Quilt  Carol Fay 
 Opportunity Quilt Tickets  Sue Orfila 
 Refreshments  OPEN 
 Satellite Group Coordinator  Darilyn Kisch 
 SCCQG Representative  Linda Boynton De Sepulveda 
 Webmaster  Bonnie Barber 
 Welcome  Nola Ferguson 

May BirthdaysMay BirthdaysMay BirthdaysMay Birthdays    
 

Marcia Brown* 1st 
Becky Gallup 4th 
Rita Hardin 4th 
Verna M King 4th 
Shirley Morrison 4th 
Jacqui Kamlet 8th 
Mona Escobar-Ornelas 9th 
Jessica Stevens* 9th 
Ursula Dial 10th 
Judith Patterson 10th 
Marilyn Lake 12th 
Andrea Ramirez 12th 
Kathy Piasecki 13th 
Mary Bursek 14th 
Jo-Ann Jacobson 15th 
Sue Orfila 19th 
Marcia Greiten 22nd 
Sue Reinhart 23rd 
Jean MacMillan 29th 
Heather Georgakis 30th 
Mary Ringer 30th 
 

*New member in 17-18 year 

 

 

RefreshmentsRefreshmentsRefreshmentsRefreshments    
Please bring something to share for 
Refreshments! 

Reminder   Reminder   Reminder   Reminder       
If you change your address, phone or email address, please 
notify the Guild at cqginfo@gmail.com. 

Newsletter Deadline Newsletter Deadline Newsletter Deadline Newsletter Deadline     
is the Sunday after the Board Meeting 
Questions or Submissions: cqgeditor@gmail.com  

Community Quilts NewsCommunity Quilts NewsCommunity Quilts NewsCommunity Quilts News    
Please turn in your completed quilts for St. Vincent’s by the 
end of May. We plan to show the quilts being donated at the 
June meeting prior to giving them to their recipients.  Thank 
you for all the beautiful quilts turned in so far. We will 
announce our next Community Quilts project in May! 

Carol Fay, Community Quilts 

Monthly Meeting—2nd Thursday, 7 pm 

 St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 

 4575 Auhay, SB, CA 93110 

Board Meeting— 3rd Thursday, 6:30 pm 

 Maravilla Craft Room, 

 5486 Calle Real, SB 93111 

Workshops as Scheduled 

 Goleta Valley Community Center 

 5679 Hollister, Goleta, CA 93117 

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. 

 PO Box 6341, SB, CA 93160
 www.coastalquilters.org 

Questions?   cqginfo@gmail.com 
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President’s MessagePresident’s MessagePresident’s MessagePresident’s Message    
My head tells me to go outside and enjoy the sun, but all the fabric online stores are showing us new fabrics 
for fall and Christmas. What is a "girl" supposed to think? The quilt show is moving closer and closer and still 
I don’t have a finished quilt to enter. I have lots of ideas but none are drawn out, and the warm of the sun is 
beckoning me outside. 

I guess I had better focus. Focus, focus, focus. I want to be able to show my family something in the show. I 
want them to see how much I have progressed since that first show I entered. What about you? All your hard 
work, the classes you have attended, the fabric you bought. Don’t you have something to enter? Wouldn’t 
your family and friends be proud to see your accomplishment in the 2018 show? We are celebrating 30 years 
of the Coastal Quilt Guild; wouldn’t you like to be part of it? 

Please let me know how I can help. (alshaven@aol.com) Do you need a sewing partner? Do you need a 
place to sew? Do you need some guidance in finishing your project? Whatever the issue we can find a 
solution together. It would be nice to see a quilt/quilted clothing from every member of the guild in this show. 

Linda Boynton de Sepulveda, President 

Profound thanks go to Roxanne's and Creation Station who 
made it possible to reward the winners’ hard work and 
creativity.  

Thanks too, to Grant House for hosting the display of 21 
quilts to a wider audience. He is grateful to have such 
creativity on display and would like them for at least two 
months — but quilters may pick up their pieces whenever 
they wish.  

We also want to thank the voters who selected our very 
deserving winners listed below. Each received a $50 gift 
certificate from Roxanne's or Creation Station; Grand Prize 
also included a Guild workshop certificate. “Thanks for the 
memories....” 

Pamela Holst, Edalee Keehn, Darilyn Kisch,        
Barbara MacCallum, Challenge Committee 

Challenge 2018  Challenge 2018  Challenge 2018  Challenge 2018  (Continued from page 1) 
Events Around CaliforniaEvents Around CaliforniaEvents Around CaliforniaEvents Around California    
Sewjourners Exhibit – Sticks and Stones  The 

Arts Fund Community Gallery, 205-C Santa 
Barbara St., SB.  Until May 12 

Lisa Walton Class – Stamp, Paint, Stitch  St. 
Andrews Lutheran, 11555 National Blvd., LA ; 
Non-members $90, materials $20; Friday, May 
11, 9:30am-3:30pm  
Programs@westsidequilterslosangeles.org  

Floral Picnic Quilt Show  - Antelope Valley Quilt 
Assoc.; AV Fairgrounds, Lancaster (off Hwy 
14); For info: avqa.org; Sat May 19, 10-5; Sun 
May 20, 10-4 

Moon Dance – Central Coast Quilt Shop Tour   
9 Central Coast quilt shops; patterns & 
prizes  Fri-Sun, June 1-3 
www.Quiltshopsofthecentralcoast.com 

HOC:  Quilt Show Raffle NewsHOC:  Quilt Show Raffle NewsHOC:  Quilt Show Raffle NewsHOC:  Quilt Show Raffle News    
We are organizing baskets filled with treasures, including several from our 
satellite groups. We have a few mini-quilt stands to raffle, and need some 
quilters to make mini-quilts, no bigger than 10” X 10”, to go with them.   

Find a free pattern on the ‘net (“mini-quilts” or “mug rugs”) or make a favorite 
block.  

Another way to help is by asking shops, restaurants, hair stylists, manicurists, 
etc. to donate a gift certificate—it’s tax deductible and free advertising, so a real 
win-win for all! In addition to the baskets, we have a beautiful Singer 
Featherweight to raffle.   

Bring donations and buy tickets at the May meeting—we’ll be near the library! Thank you soooo much. 

Lynette Lishman, Liz Turner, Marilyn Martin, HOC Raffle 
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Harvest of Colors:  Quilt Show NEWSHarvest of Colors:  Quilt Show NEWSHarvest of Colors:  Quilt Show NEWSHarvest of Colors:  Quilt Show NEWS    
Quilt show planning continues; members who would like to help with planning are welcome to attend our 
meetings. The next meeting will be at 5:30 before the May Guild meeting. 

Our quilt show this year celebrates our 30th Anniversary.  Part of that celebration will focus on Community 
Quilts and our many contributions to our community. We are planning a large exhibit highlighting some of the 
non-profit organizations that we have contributed to over the years. If you serve on a board or have a close 
contact with one of the many non-profits we have served in the past, please contact me.  We plan to 
invite a number of these non-profits to speak at the show, to discuss their work in the community and how our 
contributions have helped. By inviting these non-profits to participate, we hope to utilize their newsletters and 
memberships lists to generate more attendance at the show. 

Our Featured Artist this year will be Freddy Moran.  She will be an exciting addition to our show. Freddy is an 
award-winning quilt maker, artist and author.   

The Blockheads satellite group are heading our Boutique this year and are seeking sign-ups for participants.  
Please see Isabel Downs or another Blockhead to sign up. 

Nancy Butterfield is our volunteer coordinator. Thanks to Nancy for signing up for this position. Nancy will 
have a table for signups for volunteer positions starting at our May meeting. Please be generous with your 
time as the show needs you. 

This show is a Member’s Showcase and we would like ALL of our members to participate. I hope you are all 
busy quilting those beautiful show quilts! 

If you have any questions, comments or suggestions, please let me know: 805-569-3930; 
irellebeatie@cox.net. This is the GUILD show and we want to make it the best ever so your input is always 
appreciated. 

 Irelle Beatie, Harvest of Colors (HOC) Chair   

Harvest of Colors:  Harvest of Colors:  Harvest of Colors:  Harvest of Colors:  Quilts to Be JudgedQuilts to Be JudgedQuilts to Be JudgedQuilts to Be Judged    
The Judging Committee would like to encourage you to 
submit your quilt(s) to be judged in the Quilt Show. This is a 
great opportunity to receive an unbiased written evaluation of 
your quilt(s). The judge will give you positive comments as 
well as one or two suggestions for improvement. Your critique 
will be completely confidential and you will receive your 
written evaluation after the show on Sunday.  

We are happy to have Andi Perejda as our judge this year. 
Andi is a long-time quilter, quilt teacher and a NQA certified 
quilt judge. Soon judging forms will be available on our 
website. There will be limits of two judged quilts per person 
and a total of 80 judged quilts. To have pieces judged: 

• complete our judging form  
• attach a 4x6" photo of each piece  
• cover the quilt label with a piece of cloth 
• pay a $15.00 fee for each quilt to be judged 
• choose a category for your quilt: traditional, modern, 

art or innovative/contemporary (category definitions will 
be on the back of the form) 

We would also like to encourage you to help us on Judge day, 
Monday September 10. Sign-ups will be coming soon. 
Questions? Please contact any member of the Judging 
Committee: Patty Six, Pam Holst, Patti Hunter or Darilyn 
Kisch.  

 Patty Six, HOC Judging Committee  

HOC:  HOC:  HOC:  HOC:  Education Table NewsEducation Table NewsEducation Table NewsEducation Table News    
For the Quilt Show, the Education Table is 
doing Tips & Triangles. For the Tips portion: 
big thanks to Kristin Otte, Kika Hutchings, 
Diana Hamilton, Irelle Beatie, Mary Maxwell, 
Pat Masterson and Pamela Holst for offering 
to share quilting tips. We still need a few 
more people to share 15 minutes’ worth of a 
tip - could be big, could be small - during the 
show. Do you have a tip or technique you 
really enjoy doing? A shortcut, a nifty gadget, 
or a special way of doing something that 
you’d like to talk about or demo? If so, 
please let Ranell Hansen (805/637-4706) or 
Susan Katz (310/926-5116) know. 

For the Triangles portion, we need donations 
of 6” squares in purple, blue, green, and 
white solids. Please bring them to the Guild 
meeting. Later, we will have a workshop to 
turn these into half-square triangles. Details 
to follow! Thanks for your help and support! 

 Ranell Hansen & Susan Katz, HOC 
Education Table 
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Policy on Publicity in Guild Media 
(as approved by Guild Board on April 19, 2018)  

1. This policy applies to all Guild Media, including announcements at 
Guild meetings, social media (i.e., eblasts, Facebook, etc.), website 
and Coastlines newsletter. 

2. All use of Guild Media is subject to space, time and content 
requirements as established by the Guild Board, its committees and 
media managers. 

3. Persons or groups who seek publicity in Guild Media should contact, 
in a single email and as applicable, all media manager(s) responsible: 
President (Guild meeting announcements); Public Relations 
Coordinator (social media); Webmaster (website) and Coastlines 
Editor (newsletter). 

4. Individual activities: current Guild members may promote their 
individual, non-group-related, not-for-profit activities supporting the art 
and craft of quilting in all Guild Media. 

5. Business (for-profit) activities: current members may list classes or 
services under a listing in the Coastlines’ Quilter’s Resources section 
and have a link on the Guild website to a business webpage; current 
individual members may also list occasional sales of quilting-related 
items in that section. 

6. Group activities (see also paragraph 7 below): 
a. Any Guild satellite group may promote its activities in all Guild 

Media, including but not limited to articles in the Newsletter. To 
constitute a Guild satellite group, all members must be current 
Guild members.  

b. A group other than a Guild satellite group may promote its events 
supporting the art and craft of quilting with a listing in Coastlines in 
the Events Around California section and elsewhere as subject to 
the discretion of media managers as set forth in paragraph 7 below. 

c. A request by a Guild member for promotion of any group activity in 
Guild Media will be handled as a request by the group, based on 
whether the group is a Guild satellite. 

d. A group using Guild Media to promote events where non-Guild 
members will be present is encouraged to accept and distribute/
display Guild literature, such as bookmarks and postcards, to 
promote awareness of the Guild. 

7. Discretion of Media Managers 
a. The manager of each Guild medium (President, Newsletter Editor, 

Webmaster and Public Relations Coordinator) has discretion to 
determine if requested publicity is relevant to the membership; the 
Guild President will be consulted if questions arise. 

b. The Public Relations Coordinator has discretion over the issuance 
and timing of social media. Approved event information may be 
sent to the Guild’s Promotion List (members who have agreed to 
receive such information) or posted in other social media. 

c. The Webmaster may include on the Guild website, at her 
discretion, links to flyers or information about events that are 
related to the art and craft of quilting and sponsored by non-
member organizations, in addition to those sponsored by individual 
Guild members and Guild satellite groups.  

d. The Coastlines Editor may include in the Events Around California 
section of Coastlines, at her discretion, information about events 
related to the art and craft of quilting and sponsored by non-
member organizations such as guilds, museums and quilt show 
organizers (e.g., Road to California, PIQF), in addition to events 
sponsored by individual Guild members and satellite groups. 

Library NewsLibrary NewsLibrary NewsLibrary News    
The library database has been 
updated, by Carolyn Rory and 
Carol Hart, to reflect recent 
additions and new subject 
headings. Please browse our 
extensive collection, found 
through the Guild’s website at 
http://www.coastalquilters.org/
library.html.  On the tool bar, 
select Our Guild, next Library, 
then library again. You may 
search books by 
Subject, Author or 
Title.  

You are welcome to 
suggest new books 
for purchase. Just let me know by 
email or at guild meetings. Happy 
reading, happy quilting. 

Carol Hart, Librarian 

Door PrizesDoor PrizesDoor PrizesDoor Prizes    

Winners for April were: 
 #1 - Heather Georgakis 
 #2 - Melissa Frolli 
 #3 - Christine Allen 

The Door Prize Committee has 
served for two years and is ready 
to pursue other interests, so we 
are asking Guild members to 
consider volunteering for this 
committee. It is not difficult – it is 
fun and rewarding to see the 
happy faces of members as they 
purchase tickets and even 
happier faces of those who win 
the baskets. There are a variety 
of ways that this committee can 
be organized, and Elizabeth will 
gladly offer ideas and assistance. 

Elizabeth Jenquin, Linda Kriss, 
Diane Moore, Door Prize 
Committee 

HOC:  HOC:  HOC:  HOC:  BoutiqueBoutiqueBoutiqueBoutique    

If you are interested in selling items 
in the HOC Boutique, please notify 
Isabel Downs (ifdowns@gmail.com) 
to have your name put on the list. 
You will be kept up to date about 
expectations. 

Isabel Downs, HOC Boutique  
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Quilter’s ResourcesQuilter’s ResourcesQuilter’s ResourcesQuilter’s Resources    
 

Art & Jenny’s Sewing Machine Center  
Authorized Janome Dealer--Service of most brands, Sewing 
supplies only, no fabric for sale. 2124 E. Thompson Blvd. 
Ventura, CA 93001  805-643-8536  
 
The Creation Station—Fabric and Quilt Shop  
Large selection of cotton solids/prints/and flannels. Authorized 
Janome dealer. 252 East Hwy. 246, Unit A, Buellton, CA 93427      
805-693-0174 www.thecreationstation.com    
 
Ranell Hansen—Around the Block Quilting Studio  
Custom Machine Quilting, Quilting and Sewing Classes 
LLENAR.NESNAH@gmail.com    805-684-7042  
 
Cathe Hedrick—Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats  
P.O. Box 91429 Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429   805-899-3947 
www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com  
 
Nancy King—Santa Barbara Custom Quilting  
Many designs to finish your quilts beautifully.  Large quilts, get them done! Prompt turnaround. 
www.sbcustomquilting.com   805-687-2063  
 

Grant House Sewing Machines  
New Hours: M-F 10-5:30, Sat. 10-3  336 E. Cota St. Suite B, Santa Barbara, CA  805-962-0929 
www.granthousesewingmachines.com ghsewingmachine@gmail.com    
 
Santa Maria Sewing Superstore, Inc  
127 E Main Street Santa Maria, CA 93454 www.santamariasewing.com   805-922-1784  
 
Roxanne’s A Wish & A Dream  
A whimsical store filled with everything for quilting, knitting, needlework, and gifts. You’ll find 
fabrics, books, yarns and classes, & fun! 919 Maple Ave., Carpentaria, CA 93013     
805-566-1250  roxannequilts.com  
 

Central Coast Quilt Shop Tour—Visit Roxanne's, A Wish and A Dream in 
Carpinteria during the Run, June 1-3 (Fri-Sun), and get the Moon Dance 
pattern free!   
 

Kaffe Fassett Workshops  
In September, world-renowned designer KAFFE FASSETT, with co-designer 
BRANDON MABLY, will be giving one of his inspiring and creative lectures 
and offering 2 quilting workshops, sponsored by Roxanne's, A Wish and A 
Dream.  Information will be available at Roxanne's soon. For details, watch www.Roxannequilts.com. 

 
Norah McMeeking  
20% off my 5-star class “Precision Machine Piecing” www.craftsy.com/ext/NorahMcMeeking_168_H  
Guild classes & Workshops: norah@bellabellaquilts.com 
 

Norah’s Class: “Making Friends”   
Guild members are invited to take Norah’s workshop for 
Conejo Valley Quilters on Monday, May 21, 9am-3pm. It 
features a charming appliqué master design of a doll in 
national dress, with patterns for hairdos, shoes, aprons, vests, 
sleeves, etc. so you can start a second doll of your chosen 
nationality, nursery rhyme character, profession, 
etc.  Embellishments (embroidery, beads, stenciling, etc.) 
finish the design. Class fee is $50. Contact to enroll: Joey 
Strait, QuiltVenture@gmail.com or 805-890-8851 or call Norah (962-8511) for more info. 

Block of the Month NewsBlock of the Month NewsBlock of the Month NewsBlock of the Month News    
She did it again! Melissa Frolli won 30 
Prairie Flower blocks at the April meeting. 
The blocks looked very pretty in 1930’s 
reproduction fabrics. 

Marty Frolli, Block of the Month Chair 
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Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. 
PO Box 6341 

Santa Barbara, 
CA 93160 

www.coastal quilters.org 

Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is 

a non-profit, educational and charitable organization. 

The purpose of the guild is to educate its members 

about the history and preservation of the art form of 

quilting and its related topics; to learn new techniques 

and improve skills; and to inform the community at 

large about our quilt making heritage. 

May Meeting Reminders:May Meeting Reminders:May Meeting Reminders:May Meeting Reminders:  

• Wear Name Tag 
 

Bring 
 Refreshments 

 Block of the Month  

 Show and Tell 

 Money and address labels for 
door prizes 

 Money for Workshop Signups 

 Due Library Books (and check 
out a new one) 

 Items for the Treasure Table 

 Donations for Quilt Show Raffle 

 

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. 

Guild Meetings are held on the second Thursday of each 
month at:  St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 
4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 93110 
 
This month’s meeting:  Thursday, May 10th 
 Doors open at 6:30pm, Meeting at 7:00pm 
 
Workshop:  Friday, May 11th, GVCC at 9:00am 
  
Board Meeting:  Thursday, May 17th at 6:30pm 
 
Next Month’s meeting:  June 14th 


